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Too Windy to Fish - by George Embley from his October fishing trip to

the San Juan River, New Mexico.

November Meeting to Feature Guide Rick Estes
Fly Fishing NH & ME - Spring through Fall

Our guest speaker for
November will be well-
known New Hampshire
fishing guide Rick Estes,
who will talk about fly-
fishing in Maine and New
Hampshire from spring to
fall.

Rick is a retired game
warden with over 50
years experience in the
backwoods of New Hamp-
shire and Maine. He has
been a great advocate for

New Hampshire anglers
and sportsmen and is a
good friend of our chap-
ter. He owns and oper-
ates the Owl's Roost Out-
fitters in Ossipee. Rick is
a licensed NH fishing
guide and a registered
Maine guide for fishing
and recreation. He
currently serves as the
President of the New
Hampshire Guides’ Asso-
ciation.

The meeting will be at
our (New) regular time of
7:00 p.m. on Thursday,
November 18, at the
Society for the Protection
of New Hampshire For-
ests. Come early to claim
a seat. Rick is sure to
attract a large audience.
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I'd like to begin this month's letter
on a personal note.

My (now) wife and I were married
on October ninth. It was a lovely
fall day- a little windy, a little cool,
but bright and colorful... just as it
should have been. We had a small
event, with a few friends and fam-
ily. It couldn't have been better, I
don't think- and most folks in atten-
dance agreed.

That said, I'd like to thank the
Board of Directors of this chapter
for their well-wishes, kind words,
and a fantastic bottle of single malt.
I thought I might sneak the event
by without much fanfare, but I was
mistaken. The ribbing was well-
taken and your kindness much
appreciated.

Of greater interest, I suspect, was
the effort put forth by our guests at

the last members' meeting. We were
fortunate enough to have dJoe
Norton in attendance to speak
about his work in Pittsburg,
especially that done on Indian
Stream and it's tributaries. His
work is proceeding well, with plans
to continue for several more years
as funding permits. He'd love to
have our chapter members up for a
day of work... and a weekend of
fishing. Watch the newsletters and
listen at upcoming members' meet-
ings for details of this work week-
end. It looks like next Spring may
find us rolling rocks and planting
trees if there's enough interest.

Last, but certainly not least, the
two young men that the chapter
helped attend the 2010 Youth Trout
Camp up in Pittsburg were present
to share their experiences with us.
Joel and John both carried them-
selves well during their presenta-

Editor’s Soapbox

I just finished reading a great book
American Chestnut: The Life, Death,
and Rebirth of a Perfect Tree by the
lueid author, Susan Freinkel. The
parallels between the story of the
now nearly extirpated American
Chestnut and our fragmented,
depleted, and hatchery-supported
coldwater fisheries are striking.
Although the American Chestnut -
once the most magnificent tree in
the eastern United States - fell
victim to an invasive chestnut
blight, our coldwater fisheries have
suffered from another human intro-
duction - progress.

Nick Karas - our special guest last
January, chronicled in his epic book

. . .
Presidential Commentary - Dan stickney

tion, and both seem to have truly
enjoyed their time up North. Worth
noting, another young fellow named
Dan was in attendance specifically
to learn more about the camp from
the boys who attended it. He was
too young last year, but his time is
coming...

If you know of a boy or girl aged 14-
17 who might be a good fit for the
2011 camp, stay tuned for details or
catch up with a Director- we'll have
information shortly on how to apply
and when it'll happen. Please, also,
don't let cost dissuade you- there
are funds available to help offset
the cost of the event.

Enjoy the rest of the Fall fishing-
it'll change soon enough.

All best~
Dan

- Gordon Riedesel

Brook Trout, that prime brook trout
habitat loss is a continuing theme
here in the east. But like the
American Chestnut, brook trout are
resilient - given the chance.

Freinkel notes how the Eastern
Hemlock creates cooler and wetter
microclimates along stream ena-
bling brook trout, aquatic insects,
and other cool-loving plants and
animals to survive in a warmer
climates such as the Appalachian
South. A year ago May I saw the
grey and broken skeletons of giant
hemlocks along the Rapidan River
in Virginia that no longer shade
this special native brook trout
habitat. It is a sad sight.

This is where we come in. As
members of Trout Unlimited we are
the ones who give our energy, time,
and money because we love not only
fishing, but what makes it possible.
As the late Stephen J. Gould said,
“We cannot win this battle to save
species and the environment without
forging a bond between ourselves and
nature as well - for we will not fight
for what we do not love.

Trout Unlimited is dedicated to the preservation, conservation, and protection of North
America’s coldwater fisheries and their watersheds.







